
Special COA Board Meeting 
October 27th, 2022, 9:00 AM 

 
In attendance From COA:  Bert Lannon, Chris McCaffrey, Bill Brown, Helen Daley, Meredith St. 
Sauveur, Elizabeth Derwin, Patty Kayo, Brooks Corl (Friends of COA) 
 
Other Attendees:  Ellen Rosenfeld (Select Board), Wayne Klocko (PBC), Jim McCaffrey (PBC) 
 
Meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM 
 

• The purpose of the meeting was to discuss how to proceed over the next two weeks 
coming up to Town Meeting on November 10th.  After discussion it was decided we 
would ask the Select Board to withdraw Article 8 from the November 10th meeting.  
Without the full support of the COA, Planning Board, Finance Committee and Select 
Board we thought it best to wait until the May Town Meeting, and in the interim re-
engage with Abacus on alternative plans, explore the possibility of any grants, and 
coalesce around a plan all 4 boards and the citizens of Millis will support.  Chris 
McCaffrey voted for this with reservation (she would have preferred to have the vote at 
the November Town Meeting). 

 

• We have to keep in mind that in addition to Town Meeting in May we also have to get 
this question on the election ballot for the May town election. 

 

• Wayne is going to send his response to the Finance Committee on the costing 
emphasizing that the $16M cost for a 15,000 square foot building is in-line with all of 
the other Sr. Center projects currently under consideration or construction in 
Massachusetts. 

 

• There is a Finance Committee pre-town meeting November 2nd at 7:00.  Wayne plans to 
attend that meeting to explain the costing, and the COA was asked to support him at 
that meeting. 
 

• Wayne asked us to look at the Sturbridge Sr. Center plan at 12K sq feet and see if we 
feel that will be adequate for our programming needs.  Their presentation can be found 
at:  https://www.sturbridge.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif3881/f/pages/2021-01-
21_bos_presentation_final.pdf 
 

Here is the specific square footage breakdown of their 12k square feet: 



 
 

• Bert, Ellen, and Elizabeth will collect up the lawn signs that have been displayed around 
town. 

• Our next meeting is November 10 at 9:00 
 
 
 
 


